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Cindy Karch

From: Blake Armstrong <blake@birdsonglaw.com>
Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 2:12 PM
To: Cindy Karch
Subject: RE: Building Permit Fees

Cindy – I’d recommend holding a special called meeting with that sole issue on the agenda.  We could have 
one as early as Friday of this week or early next week.  With the law being effective on May 21st and no grace 
period being allowed, we may not have any choice but to call the meeting asap.  Blake 
Sincerely, 
 
Blake E. Armstrong, Esq. 
 
BIRDSONG & ARMSTRONG, P.C. 
211 E. Houston Street 
Tyler, Texas 75702 
Phone: 903 595 6297 
Fax:  903 595 3630 
Email: blake@birdsonglaw.com 
 
***Confidentiality Notice*** 
This electronic message transmission contains information from the law firm of Birdsong & Armstrong, PC, A Professional
Corporation which may be confidential or protected by the attorney-client privilege and/or the work product doctrine.  This 
electronic message and all other electronic communications (including voice) from Birdsong & Armstrong, PC are for
informational purposes only.  If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use
of the content of this communication is prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error please notify us
immediately by e-mail and delete the original message. 
Unless expressly stated in this e-mail, nothing in this message should be construed as a digital or electronic signature. 
To the extent that this communication (or any attachment hereto) contains any statement regarding Federal taxes, that
statement was not written or intended to be used, and it cannot be used for the purpose of (1) avoiding penalties under the
Internal Revenue Code, or (2) to promote, market, or recommend to another party any transaction or matter addressed
therein. 
Opinions, conclusions and other information than do not relate directly to the official business of Birdsong & Armstrong, PC
are not given or endorsed by Birdsong & Armstrong, PC. Legal advice can be given only by attorneys and may be relied
upon only by clients of Birdsong & Armstrong, PC. 
Thank you for your cooperation, to learn more about our firm visit our website at: http://www.birdsonglaw.com.      
 
 
 

From: Cindy Karch [mailto:ckarch@mineola.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 2:03 PM 
To: Blake Armstrong 
Subject: RE: Building Permit Fees 
 
We won’t have a regular meeting until June 24th.  We will have a workshop on the 17th.  IF I do a special call meeting on 
the 17th is that too late?  And am I okay issuing permits until then?  We have a lot of construction going on here and we 
can’t just stop it all.  This is insanity.   
 

From: Blake Armstrong [mailto:blake@birdsonglaw.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 1:59 PM 
To: Cindy Karch <ckarch@mineola.com> 
Subject: RE: Building Permit Fees 
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Cindy – Yes, I have several cities that are in a panic.  The legislature has really handcuffed cities to either go to 
a flat fee or a price/square feet permit.  The new law does not allow for a grace period, so I’m recommending 
that Councils consider this asap, even if that means holding a special called meeting.  Let me know if I can 
assist.  Thank you.  Blake 
Sincerely, 
 
Blake E. Armstrong, Esq. 
 
BIRDSONG & ARMSTRONG, P.C. 
211 E. Houston Street 
Tyler, Texas 75702 
Phone: 903 595 6297 
Fax:  903 595 3630 
Email: blake@birdsonglaw.com 
 
***Confidentiality Notice*** 
This electronic message transmission contains information from the law firm of Birdsong & Armstrong, PC, A Professional
Corporation which may be confidential or protected by the attorney-client privilege and/or the work product doctrine.  This 
electronic message and all other electronic communications (including voice) from Birdsong & Armstrong, PC are for 
informational purposes only.  If you are not the intended recipient, be aware that any disclosure, copying, distribution or use
of the content of this communication is prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error please notify us 
immediately by e-mail and delete the original message. 
Unless expressly stated in this e-mail, nothing in this message should be construed as a digital or electronic signature. 
To the extent that this communication (or any attachment hereto) contains any statement regarding Federal taxes, that 
statement was not written or intended to be used, and it cannot be used for the purpose of (1) avoiding penalties under the
Internal Revenue Code, or (2) to promote, market, or recommend to another party any transaction or matter addressed 
therein. 
Opinions, conclusions and other information than do not relate directly to the official business of Birdsong & Armstrong, PC
are not given or endorsed by Birdsong & Armstrong, PC. Legal advice can be given only by attorneys and may be relied 
upon only by clients of Birdsong & Armstrong, PC. 
Thank you for your cooperation, to learn more about our firm visit our website at: http://www.birdsonglaw.com.      
 
 
 

From: Cindy Karch [mailto:ckarch@mineola.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, May 28, 2019 1:28 PM 
To: Blake Armstrong 
Subject: Building Permit Fees 
 
Blake, 
 
How many of your cities are in a panic over their fee structures?  We do a value based fee structure and I’ve researched 
other cities who do a sq. ft.  What do you have going on right now on the issue?  And I see that some cities have 
suspended issuing permits altogether until they can resolve it!  I think that is extreme, but wanted to see what you 
recommend?  
 
Thank you, 
 
Cindy Karch 
City of Mineola 
Finance Director/City Secretary 
Ph:  903‐569‐6183 
Fax:  903‐569‐6551 
 
ATTENTION Public Officials (APPOINTED, ELECTED and EMPLOYEES) 
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Please note that any correspondence, such as e-mail or letters, may become a public record and made available for Public/media 
review.  Also, a "Reply to All" of this e-mail could lead to violations of the Texas Open Meetings Act under the government 
code.  Please reply only to the sender. 
 
 


